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March 15, 2018 
 
 
 
Nancy Gundlach 
Principal Planner 
Land Development Services 
Growth Management Division 
2800 North Horseshoe Drive 
Naples, FL 34104 
 
RE: Review Letter 2:  Development Order Amendment 
 PL20160002727  
 Fiddler’s Creek – Marco Shores DRI  
 
Dear Ms. Gundlach, 
 
This correspondence is our formal response to the sufficiency review letter provided to us on 
March 5, 2018.  Responses to staff comments have been provided in bold.   
 
Rejected Review: County Attorney Review  
Reviewed By: Heidi Ashton-Cicko 
Email: heidiashton@colliergov.net Phone #: (239) 252-8773 
 
Correction Comment 2: 

Miscellaneous Corrections:  Please provide consent of owners that are affected by the master 

plan changes. 

 

Response: 
Our original application included authorization forms, which in our opinion reflected those 
parcels impacted by the proposed modifications.  Copies of the Authorization Forms previously 
submitted are included with this submittal. 
 

Correction Comment 3: 

Miscellaneous Corrections: Is the entrance exhibit to be attached to the DRI resolution?  Or is 

this only a visual aid for the hearing? 

 

Response:   
No this exhibit is not to be attached to the DRI resolution it is a visual aid for the hearing. 
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Correction Comment 4: 

Miscellaneous Corrections: The draft resolution submitted by applicant states that the petitioner 

is 951 Land Holdings Ltd but the application states that the applicant is FCC Commercial LLC.  

Please advise which is the correct applicant or are they co-applicants. 

  
Response:  
The draft resolution has been revised to update the petitioner as FCC Commercial LLC, page 1 
and 3.  All revisions have been highlighted.  A copy of the draft resolution is included with this 
submittal.  
 
Please contact either Richard Yovanovich at 435-3535 or me if there are any questions.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
D. Wayne Arnold, AICP    
 
 
cc: FCC Commercial LLC  
 Aubrey J. Ferrao 
 Tony DiNardo 

Joseph Livio Parisi, Esq.  
Jazer Challenger 

 Richard D. Yovanovich, Esq. 
 GradyMinor File 


